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Important Dates 

 

Oct. 1– School Council Elec-
tions/Meeting  
Oct. 1 - Orange Shirt Day 
Oct. 2 -  Bus Safety Presenta-
tion 
Oct. 3 - International Walk to 
School Day in Stayner 
Oct. 4 - Fun Run -  Creemore 
Oct. 9 -  Cross Country - Blue-
berry Trails 
Oct. 11 -  Farmer’s Pantry Field 
Trip - Grade 1-3 
Oct. 9 - Thanksgiving  
Oct. 12 -  Chocolate Fundraiser 
Ends 
Oct. 16 - County Cross Country - 
Moonstone 
Oct. 19—Rounds Ranch Field 
Trip - Kindergarten 
Oct. 22 – PD Day 
October 30 – Group Photo/
Retakes  
Oct. 31 - Black & Orange Day 
Nov. 5 - School Council  
Nov. 5 - Junior Girls Basketball 
Nov. 6 - Junior Boys Basketball 
Nov. 7 - Dental Screening - JK, 
SK, Gr. 2 & Gr. 4 
Nov. 16 – Progress Reports Go 
Home  
Nov. 19 – 23 Student Led Con-
ference  
Nov. 23 – PD Day  
 

Board calls 21506 but rings to office OCTOBER 2018  

Dear Byng Families, 
 

September was full of warm and bright weather and learning filled days.  October is shaping up to 

be another very busy month.  As the temperatures become more seasonal, please ensure that 

your child is dressed to participate fully at school.  Layering works well with cool mornings and 

warm afternoons. 
 

Byng Public School is always a hub of activity focused on learning and growing.  This includes aca-

demic areas such as reading, writing and mathematics, but students are also encouraged to partici-

pate in the school and greater community.  Many students are involved in the school community 

by acting as office helpers, mail messengers and Green Team members.  Some students have also 

become involved in school clubs or teams that have already started, such as  Basketball and Cross 

Country.  All students are encouraged to become actively involved in and outside the classroom. 

 

Mae Senick, Principal 

Reorganization balances class sizes to support your 

child's success 
 
Each September, our school starts off with a certain number of classes and 
teachers - these numbers are based on estimates made the previous spring 
about how many students will be enrolled during the next school year. As you 
may be aware, the Ministry of Education has class size goals that all school 
boards are required to meet. When the Simcoe County District School Board or-
ganized its schools in the spring, they adhered to this expectation. Each Septem-
ber, the board compares actual enrolment numbers to the numbers projected by 
the board in the spring. At times it is necessary to reorganize classes. After reor-
ganization, some students may move to another class in order to balance class 
sizes. In some cases, it may be necessary to move teachers to a new school. If 
your child was affected by a change, you should have received a letter with de-
tails following reorganization. Please be assured that these changes will not af-
fect the quality of education your child will receive at Byng Public School. Our 
staff have the skills, training and resources to work effectively with students in a 
variety of settings.  

School Council Elections and 

Meeting  

Looking for members for 

our School Council!!  

Come out on  

Monday, October 1st at 6:30 PM 

for our first meeting. 

Orange Shirt Day - Oct. 1  

The Orange Shirt Day 

Campaign – Every 

Child Matters--

 remembers the ex-

periences of former 

students of residential 

schools and is a com-

mitment to ongoing reconciliation in 

Canada. 2018 marks the fifth year of 

the campaign. 
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Safety Reminder  

Parents are reminded NOT to pass bus-

es and school vans when they are drop-

ping off/picking up from our parking lot 

and to drive SLOWLY through the park-

ing lot when it is safe to do so. 

 
Students must not be dropped off on the playground 

before 8:15 AM when our supervision begins. 
 
Sign in/sign out procedures are in place for all visitors 

and volunteers to our school. All visitors MUST check 

into the office and wear a visitor/volunteer badge be-

fore they go elsewhere in the building and yard. For 

security reasons, parents/guardians are not allowed to 

wait for children on the playground area.  

 

Cross Country Team  

 
The  cross-country team is looking forward to their first 

Fun Run in Creemore on October 4th, rain date 5th. The 

area meet is at Blueberry Trails on October 9th , rain date 

11th.  Students are to bring their 

lunches and water bottles. They 

MUST have proper running shoes 

and appropriate clothing for running.  

 

Coach: Bradford  

Milk Program  

Chocolate and white milk will be of-

fered every Tuesday for $1.00. Stu-

dent helpers will come to each class-

room during first nutrition break to 

sell the milk. Please send exact 

change. 
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School Bus Safety Week and School 

Bus Driver Appreciation Day  
 
School Bus Safety Week takes place October 22 to 26, 
2018. To support schools in promoting school bus 
safety to students, the Simcoe County Student Trans-
portation Consortium (SCSTC), in partnership with 
school bus operators, will offer bus evacuation training 
to all home-to-school transported students. During this 
week, school bus drivers will educate students on how 
to evacuate a school bus safely in an emergency situa-
tion. Wed., Oct. 24 
is School Bus 
Driver Apprecia-
tion Day in the 
province of Ontar-
io. Itôs a great op-
portunity for the 
school community 
to thank our bus 
drivers for all their 
hard work trans-
porting students to 
and from school safely. For more information, visit the 
SCSTC website at main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/.  

j 
Fire Prevention Week is Oct. 7 to 13  

This yearôs Fire Prevention Week theme focuses on 
three fundamental actions people can take to be fire-
safe: 

¶ LOOK for places fire could start. Take a good look 
around your home. Identify 
potential fire hazards and take 
care of them. 

¶ LISTEN for the sound of 
the smoke alarm. You could 
have only minutes to escape 
safely once the smoke alarm 
sounds. Go to your outside 
meeting place, which should 
be a safe distance from the 
home and where everyone should know to meet. 
 
LEARN two ways out of every room and make sure all 
doors and windows leading outside open easily and 
are free of clutter. 

 

Newsletters  
 

The Bronco Bulletin will be sent home electroni-
cally through the email address that is provided 
on your studentôs verification form. If you do not 

have an email address or prefer to receive a hardcopy of the 
newsletter, please let the office know. 

 

DENTAL SCREENING PROGRAM  
 

The Simcoe Muskoka District Health Unit Oral 
Health team will be at our school on Wednesday 
November 7th , 2018 to conduct dental screen-
ings.  
 
A dental screening is a 
quick look in the mouth 
using a sterilized tooth 
mirror. Donôt forget to 
look for the information 
letter from the health 
unit, which will be com-
ing home with your 
child. 

Pay for field trips, lunch days, etc. 

with SchoolCash Online  

We have made it easy for parents to make their 
school purchases from the convenience of their own 
home. Whether itôs lunch days, field trips or school 
wear, we have it online for you! Follow these three 
steps to get started: 

мΦ Go to simcoecounty.schoolcashonline.com or visit 
our school website and click on ñPay Feesò 

нΦ Register and add your child to the newly created 
account 
оΦ View and purchase items through bank transfer or 
credit card 
Itôs safe, fast and convenient. Contact the office with 
any questions.  

http://main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/
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Want to be a volunteer at our school? Hereõs what you need to know 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We appreciate the commitment of all who volunteer at our school. This school year, we are implementing a new 
online Volunteer Portal. SCDSB Community Apps (http://communityapps.scdsb.on.ca) is a new online portal that 
allows you to begin the process for volunteering at our school. Here is some information to share as weôve been 
receiving some questions: 
 

¶ Only NEW volunteers or those who received a letter in June indicating you require an updated Criminal 
Background Check Vulnerable Sector Screening (5-year renewal) are able to register as a volunteer on the Com-
munity Apps website at this time. 
If youôre a current, approved school volunteer, you can still volunteer at our school for the time being. You should 

have recently received a letter with your access code. This code will allow you to register as a volunteer on the 

Volunteer Portal through the Community Apps website. 

 

School Council members invited to Connections event on Oct. 23  

 
School council members are invited to join us at Connections, the Simcoe County District School Board's 

(SCDSB) school council development and networking event. 
 
   When: Tues. Oct. 23, 4 to 7 p.m. 
   Where: SCDSB Education Centre, 1170 Hwy. 26, Midhurst 

 
Participants can gather tips and important information to help you in your role on school council, contribute to 
group discussions, browse booths and enjoy snacks from our approved vendors, and network with fellow school 
council and Parent Involvement Committee members. This year, we welcome Jacqui Strachan, Communications 
Director, People for Education, who will discuss fundraising and equity within a 
school council. Register at www.scdsb.on.ca/connections. Register by Oct. 16 for 
your chance to win a $500 parent engagement grant for your school. The winner(s) 

will be drawn at the event. You must be in attendance to win the prize. 

 
 
 
 

http://communityapps.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/connections
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Byng Staff  

 
2018-2019 

 
Educational Assistants       Mrs. Ferrari, Mrs. Jones, Mrs. Hoysa, Mrs. Loughead & Mrs. Mulcare 

Kindergarten    Mrs. Roy & Mrs. McFarlane 

Kindergarten    Mrs. Bradford & Mrs. Chandler  

Grade 1/2                Mrs. McLean 

Grade 2                   Mrs. Gulley 

Grade 3    Mrs. Scicluna 

Grade 3/4    Mrs. Collicutt 

Grade 4/5    Ms. Ferguson 

Grade 5/6    Mrs. Campbell 

French    Mr. Carruthers 

Planning Time    Mrs. Newman, Mr. Carruthers and Mr. Nunes 

SERT               Mr. Stormes and Mrs. Gilbert 

Library    Mrs. Newman 

SAS-E     Mrs. Eskra 

Custodians               Mr. Canning & Mr. Carnrite 

Principal    Mrs. Senick 


